
23 May 2022 

Dear members of the Damascus College community, 

I am delighted to inform you that Mr Steven Mifsud has been appointed as Principal of 
Damascus College and will commence his new role at the commencement of Term 3 2022. 

Steven is currently Deputy Principal Student Wellbeing at Mount St. Joseph Girls’ College in 
Altona, where he has been Deputy Principal with periods as Co-Principal and Acting Principal 
since 2014. 

Prior to this, Steven was Deputy Principal at Santa Maria College in Northcote and has 
taught at MacKillop Catholic Regional College, Werribee, and Catholic Regional College, 
Melton where he held various leadership roles. 

Steven is committed to life-long learning as demonstrated by post graduate qualifications 
which include Masters Degrees in: 

• Business Administration – Executive;

• Religious Education; and

• Educational Leadership.

He also holds a Graduate Diploma in Religious Education and a Bachelor of Education 
(Secondary). 

Steven is an innovative and passionate leader and his leadership style is one that is highly 
relational and visible.  His personal educational vision is to work in relationship and in 
partnership with all members of the community to create a faith learning dynamic that 
celebrates, affirms, and challenges people to achieve personal excellence. 

I know the Damascus College community will embrace Steven’s appointment and offer him 
and his family a very warm welcome. 

Yours sincerely, 

TOM SEXTON 
Executive Director 


